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THE WHITE HOUSE 

WASHINGTON .. 

June 9, 1976 

ADMINISTRATIVELY CONFIDENTIAL 

MEMORANDUM FOR: DOUGLAS P. BENNETT 

FROM: JAMES E. CONNOR Jc t; 
SUBJECT: National Commission on the Observance 

of International Women's Year 

The attached letter from The Vice President was returned in the 
President's outbox with the following notation: 

"Sounds good with several recent resignations." 

Please follow-up with appropriate action. 

Attachment: 
Letter of 6/3/76 from the Vice President 
Regarding Sarah Goddard Power 

cc: The Vice President 
Dick Cheney 

• 
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THE WHITE HOUSE 

WASHINGTON 

June 8, 1976 

MR PRESIDENT: 

The attached is for your information. 
It will be handled in a routine manner 
unless you indicate otherwise. 



. ' 

THE PRES IDEirT HAS SEEN •••.• 

THE VICE PRESIDENT 

WASHINGTON 

June 3, 1976 

Dear Mr. President: 

The name of Sarah Goddard Power, a Regent 
of the University of Michigan, has been proposed for 
your appointment to the National Commission on the 
Observance of International Women's Year. 

I have known Mrs. Power for many years and· 
consider her excellently qualified for this appoint­
ment. Her background includes work as Assistant 
Chairperson of the Commission for Women at the University 
of Michigan; Associate Director of the Institute for 
the Administrative Advar.cement of Academic Women, 
in 1973; and Conference Coordinator of Equal Employment 
Update for Institutional Policymakers, 1974; both held 
at the University of Michigan. 

Mrs. Power's intergovernmental experience 
includes work as Executive Director of the New York 
City .commission for the United Nations and for the 
Consular Corps. Currently, she is Vice Chairperson 
of the u. S. National Commission for UNESCO and also 
is Chairperson of the Task Force on the Status of 
Women. She represented the U. S. National Commission 
for-uNESCO at the International Women's Year 
Conference in Mexico City in June, 1975. 

Mrs. Power is a Director of the United Nations 
Association and a Director of the Associate Alumnae 
of Vassar College. She was a roommate at Vassar of 
one of my nieces, and worked in my New York City office 
in the early 1960's. Your favorable consideration 
would be much appreciated. 

• The President 
The White House 
Washington, D. c. 

Sincerely, 




